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March 28, 2022 
 
M E M O R A N D U M 
 

CUSTODIAL DEPENDENT POLICY 
 
At its March 23, 2022 board meeting, the Local Government Health Insurance Board 
approved a change to the custodial dependent policy to allow coverage for any 
dependent, regardless of relationship, under age 19 for whom the participant, or his or 
her spouse, has been granted legal and physical custody by a court of competent 
jurisdiction. To be eligible for coverage under the revised policy, the dependent must meet 
the following requirements: 
 

• The participant must provide a copy of a court decree granting legal and physical 
custody by a court of competent jurisdiction; and 
 

• The dependent must live with the participant. 
 
Current participants who wish to add a dependent(s) that meets the revised criteria will 
have 60 days from April 1, 2022 to submit a New Dependent form (LG02-B). If a 
participant does not add a dependent during this time period, the dependent can only be 
added during Open Enrollment (November 1 through November 30), or due to a qualifying 
event in the future.  
 
 
If you should have further questions, please contact the LGHIB at the number listed 
above.  
 


